Report on Data Recovery for Mission # __1951-65__

 REVISION NOTICE TABLE

	DATE
	DESCRIPTION OF REVISION

	22-Aug-2013
	The MEDS Data Quality Flags were confusing and unreliable since automated quality control methods were used with no consideration of the local conditions.  So it was decided to remove them from the files. J.L.


	Processing Steps
	Done?

	Check if these data are in the MasterCruiseList. If it is not obvious from the list look at the archived data to ensure there is no overlap.                      
	Yes

	Prepare header comment with details on data source.
	Yes

	Rename files with standard cruise #
	Yes

	Remove unwanted channels (DO from some casts – no data actually collected and data entered is clearly bad.)
	Yes

	Export data to CSV file and check for faulty flags
	Yes

	Fix faulty flags
	Yes

	Run CLEAN to fix header channel limits, pad values
	Yes

	Run HEADEDIT to add comments, add data description, fix mission name, fix formats and units, as required
	Yes

	Produce track plot and standards check – look for errors
	Yes 

	Produce x-ref list – include in documentation folder
	Yes

	Produce Header Check– include in documentation folder
	Yes

	Test Plots
	Yes


Comments: These data were collected by Bernard Minkley in 2009 and checked against cruise data records on file at the Institute of Ocean Sciences. 


The files were subsequently put through the steps shown above to prepare them for archiving.

There were some DO data in files without flags and in each case the first value had the same value as the last value in the previous file and the 2nd value was unbelievably low. There follow zero values for other depths. There are no DO data in the records for those casts, so this channel was removed for those casts.
Some flags are overly severe for this area, particularly around Haro Strait. There are slightly unstable features but it is impossible to say which, if any, data are out of line.
The Dissolved Oxygen values are low, with surface saturations around 60-70%. While we sometimes see lower saturation in this area due to mixing, these are very low, and even at the mouth of Juan de Fuca where we would expect around 100% the value is 70-74%. Like some other data sets from the early 1950s there was some suspicion that the conversion from mg/l to ml/l might have been applied twice, since dividing by 0.7 will produce 100% saturation near the mouth of Juan de Fuca. However, after discussions with chemist Frank Whitney, it was decided that there was insufficient evidence to apply a correction, and that lower DO values may be correct for that time and place.
No problems were found in the track plot, cross-reference listing, header checks and standards check.

Test plots were run and only 1 salinity point fell outside the climatology, in an area where such excursions are common. All temperature fell within the climatology and any outliers in T-S plots had already been flagged.
A cross-reference listing and a header check report may be found in the DOC folder in the OSD_DATA_ARCHIVE.

